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Wednesday, April 18, 2018   SBDM Minutes 
    Boone County High School, 7056 Burlington Pike, Florence, KY 41042 

 
Attendees: Mrs. Wharton, Mrs. Ford, Mr. Schlotman, Mr. Melching, Mrs. Wessman, Mrs. Birkenhauer 
 
Audience of Citizen: Charles Vollbrecht, student from Morehead State University 
 
Agenda—Mrs. Birkenhauer approved the agenda; seconded by Mrs. Wharton. 
 
March Minutes: a motion was made to approve by Mrs. Birkenhauer; seconded by Mrs. Ford. 
 
Good News Report 

 Governors’ Scholars of the Arts winners: 
o Payton Pettyton Hennessy in Architecture and Design 
o Alyssa McGriffen for Photography 
o Trent Ripberger—for the Flute 

 Governors’ Scholars Program winners: 
o Aaron Begley 
o Andrew Muench 
o Yazan Orabi  

 Baseboards in front hallway have been installed to match rest of the hallways. 

 The Light and Sound boards are in town and are to be installed on Friday this week; next week, 
the company will provide a training session. 

 The BCHS Band received a Distinguish rating for the 28th year for its Wind Assemble and the  4th 
year for our Symphonic Band. 

 All three Choirs earned Distinguished ratings.  

 Ethan Hanes will attend Ohio Dominion University for basketball. 

 Lynsey Steffen will play volleyball at Eastern Illinois University. 
 
Budget Reports 
The School Activity Fund and Athletics Reports were distributed and discussed. Motion to approve the 
budget was made by Mr. Melching; seconded by Mrs. Birkenhauer. 
 
BCHS is getting directional signs for the Commons, Main Office, Athletic Events, and others to be paid 
with Parking Fees. These signs will help visitors and newcomers navigate the school building. 
 
A memo was sent to Team Leaders regarding budgets and not carrying over funds per District Office. 
 
Allocations 
At the Principal’s meeting yesterday—those positions thought to be eliminated have now been 
restored. However, all administrators have been told to prepare for a conservative budget the next 
school year. No PD money is available for next year. And, there has not been a decision from Poe 
regarding the number of principals for BCHS next term. 
 
May 15 is the last day to notify employees for non-renewals. 
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We are getting another teacher in the FMD room due to an increase of students. 
 
This scheduling season there was an increase of students who signed up for photography and art 
classes; therefore, there is a need for another teacher. 
 
Discussion followed regarding possible faculty needs for next year, the new state course numbers and 
descriptions, and how those descriptions match ours per the 2018-19 BCHS course book.  
 
Closed Session 
Mrs. Birkenhauer made a motion to go into closed session; seconded by Mrs. Wessman. Discussion 
followed. 
 
A motion to come out of closed session was made by Mrs. Birkenhauer and seconded by Mrs. Ford. 
 
New Business 
None this meeting. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Wharton and seconded by Mr. Melching. 
 
Meeting over at 7:30 PM. 


